
 

Nelson College News 

Yƛŀ ƻǊŀ ǘņǘƻǳ   Friday 17 September 2021 

There is so much to celebrate and be thankful for right now at college and in 
Nelson.  

IǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ students and staff back face to face.  Our thoughts 
ŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǿƘņƴŀǳ and colleagues in Auckland still at Alert Level 4. 

¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ŎǳǊƛƻǳǎ ƳƻƻŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŦŜŜƭ ƭƛƪŜ ǿŜΩǊŜ ōŜƘƛƴŘ schedule, but 
ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ ŜȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ b/9!Σ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ 
through our courses, etc. 

This week is a celebration oŦ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ƭƛŦŜ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎƛǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨŘŜǊƛǾŜŘ 
ƎǊŀŘŜΩ ŜȄŀƳǎΦ  LΩǾŜ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜȄŀƳǎ όǎŎƛŜƴŎŜΣ 
maths, calculus) and have been impressed with their focus.   

¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ LΩǾŜ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ǘƻ have come out of the exam understanding the 
parts of the curriculum that they need to improve their understanding, and 
ǇŀǊǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǿŜƭƭ ƻƴΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴǘŜƭƭƛƎŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ 
articulate young men who want to succeed. 

²ŜΩǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŎŜƭŜōrated our co-curricular life at the school.  We found out that 3 
of our 1st XV players (Netani Baleisomosomo, Wil Thornalley and Cooper Grant) 
ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǘŜŀƳǎΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 
them as young men and players, and of our coaching staff to get them there.  
Kia kaha! 

Our 1st XV go into the Miles Toyota final at Trafalgar Park as the top qualifier 
against Christs College on Saturday at 12.00pm.  Unfortunately, Alert Level 2 
means that we can only have a limited number of spectators.  The game will be 
televised on Sky Sport, so tune in and support our young men. 

Devious Licks 
Earlier this week a concerning craze happened on TikTok social media called 
Ψ5ŀƴƎŜǊƻǳǎ [ƛŎƪǎΩΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ όŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘύ ǘƻ ǾŀƴŘŀƭƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ 
school, film it on their phone and post the video to TikTok.  

Sadly some of our students did this on Monday and caused significant damage 
(into the low thousands of dollars) to our facilities.  We are taking this 
very seriously. 

I would appreciate you discussing this with your son and the 
ŎƻƴǎŜǉǳŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ Ƙŀǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ 
quality facilities to our students generally. 

Combined Ball with NCG 
With our ball cancelled this term due to being at Alert Level 2, our staff 
have worked with Nelson College for Girls to arrange a combined ball on 
Friday 29th October.  I appreciate the collaboration of staff at both 
schools to ensure some form of celebration for our senior students in 
2021. 
 
bƎņ manaakitanga  // Best wishes,  
R Dykes 
Headmaster 

Upcoming Events: 
 

SEPTEMBER 

Sep 28 OR 30 Maths MCAT Assessment 
 (TBC by NZQA) 

OCTOBER 

Oct 1 End of Term 3 

Oct 18 Start of Term 4 

Oct 22 Diversity Day 

Oct 29 Combined Y12/13 NCG/NC Ball 

NOVEMBER 

Nov 5 House Haka Competition 

Nov 9 hƭŘ aŀƴΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ ό.ƻŀǊŘƛƴƎύ 

Nov 11 Co-curricular Prizegiving 

Nov 16  Graduation Dinner 

Nov 18 Senior Prizegiving 

Nov 19 Y8 Testing / Orientation Day 

Nov 22 NCEA Exams start 

Nov 26 Year 8 Sleepover  
 (for 2022 Boarding Students) 

DECEMBER 

Dec 2 NZQA Teacher Only Day 

Dec 10 Junior Prizegiving  
 (Last day for junior students) 

Dec 14 NCEA Ends 

Full Online Calendar 

https://sms.nelsoncollege.school.nz/index.php/calendar
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Student Achievements 

The New Zealand Schools U18 representative teams have just been named and three members of our 2021 1st XV 

have been selected! Netani Baleisomosomo has been selected in the NZ Barbarian U18 team, which is the team 

just below the NZ Schools team, plus Wil Thornalley and Cooper Grant have been selected for the New Zealand 

aņƻǊƛ ¦му bƎņ ²ƘŀǘǳƪǳǊŀ ǘŜŀƳΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ōƻȅǎΦ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ 

here: https://www.allblacks.com/news/top-schoolboy-talent-selected-in-national-teams/ 

 
 

Spud Monday 

Spud Monday was a public holiday celebrated exclusively in Nelson until World War II. According to legend, the 
early settlers of Nelson faced starvation in their first winter and overcame adversity by eating their seed potatoes 
(don't worry, they saved the eyes of the potatoes for the next crop). The loss of the holiday day is much lamented 
and to keep the memory alive, every year Nelson College History students celebrate it together. In 2021 Spud 
Monday fell on August 2nd and the boys celebrated by competing in a local history scavenger hunt around the 
Nelson CBD. We can now announce the winning team of Connor Eden and Rory Sharp! They take away the coveted 
Spud Monday Potato Head Trophy and a sack of Maris Anchor spuds. Well done guys!  

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:excellence@nelsoncollege.school.nz
https://www.allblacks.com/news/top-schoolboy-talent-selected-in-national-teams/
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Outdoor Education 

We have an incredible Outdoor Education programme here at Nelson College ς ƘŜǊŜΩǎ a couple of photos from our 
Y13 Outdoor Ed Class, just before lockdown. The three lads are in Bristol Pass above Lake Angelus; and the group 
shot is at the high point of the Robert Ridge track (approx 1800m), just before the crux (hardest part of the trip). At 
one point during the trip the wind chill was -15 degrees Brrrr!  

 

Boarding Bubble 

Our boarding bubble was resurrected this year for a second lockdown period. Our bubble of 70 this time was based 
at Barnicoat House. Most of these boys have now been with us for 2 lockdowns and 7 holiday periods. As with last 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƭƻŎƪŘƻǿƴΣ ǿŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƪŜȅ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŎƻǇƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜǎΦ hƴ ǿŜŜƪŘŀȅǎΣ ƻǳǊ ōƻȅǎ ƘŀŘ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ōǊǳƴŎƘ 
ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ΨŎƭŀǎǎΩ ƛƴ / .ƭƻŎƪ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ !ŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƻŎŎǳǇƛŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛties in the gym, weights 
room and on the turf. Saturdays involved sports tournaments and special dinners ς sushi in the first week and pig 
on a spit in the second. 

Boarding would like to especially thank Shaun and the dining room staff for the wonderful food. Boarding would 
also like to thank Mr Dykes and the Leadership Team at school for their support; as well as the teaching staff for 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōƻȅǎΩ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ 
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Sports Office Snippets 

How disappointing for our athletes who were to compete in Winter Tournament Week that this was cancelled. For 

many this was the second year in a row and heart breaking for our Year 13s. 

Great news for Basketball ς our Junior A team and Senior A team have tournaments to go to in a couple of weeks. 

SUMMER SPORTS REGISTRATIONS 

Registrations are under way for Cricket and Volleyball. Please ensure the Sports Office know your son wants to 

play. If your son played in Term 1, you will have received an email. We have spaces available for all those wishing to 

play, even if they have never played before. 

Touch ς these team registrations will be done next week. Teams of 8, either Junior or Senior College grade. They 

need to wear a numbered singlet/shirt, so these need to be ordered next week as well. Get your designs under 

way! 

Any questions please email Alethea se@nelsoncollege.school.nz 

Rugby ς Miles Toyota Championship Final 

Our 1st XV play in the Miles Toyota Championship Final this Saturday 18 September, kicking off at 12.00pm. This will 

be a closed event due to Level 2, but the game is being broadcast live on Sky TV! A win in the final will see them 

travel to Dunedin next week to ŘŜŦŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘ LǎƭŀƴŘ ¢ƛǘƭŜ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ hǘŀƎƻ .ƻȅΩǎ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻƴ ƛƴ 

нлмф όǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƛƴ нлнлύΦ A big week for the team!  

Maths Hack! 

A water tank holds 48 litres when it is half full. 

How much water does Stu have to add to it so that it will be 2/3 full?  

 

Also, happening in the Maths Dept; on Thursday this 

week the Library was a hive of mathematical activity.  

These photos capture our boys in the lead up to the 

maths practice exam.  It was fantastic to see so many 

students studying hard and collaborating during 

revision.  Good luck for the exams boys! 

 
 
Year 10 Food Technology 

This week our Yr 10 Food Technology students hosted a 

shared kai meal (Mexican style) with special guests.   The 

boys were in five groups each producing an element of the 

meal.  It culminated with an awesome taonga oti and Teina 

saying a karakia before the kai was consumed.  Needless to 

say, not a lot leftover! Well done to our budding young 

chefs in the making. 
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